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Faculty Senate 

Call to Order 

Professor Cynthia Beall, chair, Faculty Senate, called the meeting to order at 3:30 p.m. 

 

Approval of Minutes 

The Senate approved the minutes from the October 1, 2018 Faculty Senate meeting.  

Attachment 

 

President’s Announcements 

President Barbara Snyder had emailed the CWRU community on Sunday evening regarding the 

recent tragedy at the Tree of Life Synagogue in Pittsburgh. She said that it is even more critical 

today that members of the university community continue to emphasize the core values of 

diversity and inclusion.  A faculty senator thanked the President for her email. Students held a 

community vigil in memory of the shooting victims on Monday outside the Tinkham Veale 

University Center.   

 

The AAU is speaking out against the U.S. President’s proposed limits on birthright privileges.  

CWRU will be following suit.  

 

Homecoming was a great success and the university received gifts for 20 endowed 

professorships (one additional gift for an endowed professorship at the CSE will be received 

shortly). Tonight there will be a celebration of the 175th year of the founding of the School of 

Medicine.  The event will be held at the new Health Education Campus.  

 

Provost’s Announcements 

Provost Ben Vinson announced that after a national search, CWRU employee Lisa Camp has 

been selected as his chief of staff. Ms. Camp has been with the Case School of Engineering for 

the past 9 years and will begin on Monday.  

 

Chair’s Announcements 

Prof. Beall recognized Marilyn Mobley, Vice President of Inclusion, Diversity and Equal 

Opportunity who reminded faculty senators about the Senate’s resolution that all university 

faculty participate in Diversity 360 by the spring of 2020.  Members of the Senate who have not 

yet participated should register for one of the open sessions through the OIDEO website. The 

OIDEO office is also seeking information from the College and schools for the upcoming annual 

diversity report, which is published each year in time for the annual Martin Luther King 







 

 



 

 

Faculty Senate 

 
1. Maintain existing model 
2. Maintain existing model but provide employees with an option to pick up maintenance 
medications at CVS Pharmacy 
3. Replace Direct Scripts with another mail-order option and provide employees with the option 
to pick up maintenance medications at CVS Pharmacy 
 
Several senators commented that they would rather pick up their medications.  Carolyn 
Gregory said that it is likely that this will be more expensive for employees than if they received 
their medication through the mail.  With respect to option 3 they are looking at whether Direct 
Scripts can transfer customer records to MedImpact so that employees don’t have to register 
again.  The Direct Scripts website issue is substantial and HR would like faculty to help test it as 
improvement are made.  
 
Once all relevant information impacting the different options has been obtained, a survey will 
be sent to all employees seeking feedback.  Carolyn Gregory said that her office is also 
consulting with the Staff Advisory Council   Attachment 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 5:15pm.  


